



Faculty Development Committee - Minutes
Co-Chair/Facilitator: Sarah George and Andree Valdry CoChairs



Date: Monday, 11/17/2020 **Time:** 1:00 PM – 2:00 PM **Location:** ConferZoom
 (<https://cccconfer.zoom.us/j/99760844930>)

Vision

Compton College will be the leading institution of student learning and success in higher education.

Mission Statement

Compton College is a welcoming environment where the diversity of our students is supported to pursue and attain academic and professional excellence. Compton College promotes solutions to challenges, utilizes the latest techniques for preparing the workforce and provides clear pathways for transfer, completion and lifelong learning.

Purpose Statement

It is the mission of the Faculty Development Committee to support Compton College to facilitate in the interdisciplinary exchange of ideas, as well as building a repertoire of current, innovative, and equity-minded strategies for teaching with the aspiration of sustaining and increasing student success and retention.

Committee members - Attendees with ✓

- | | | |
|----------------------------------|--------------------------------|--------------------------------|
| ✓ J. Crozier - English | ✓ A. Valdry - Library Services | ✓ R. Ekimyan - Hum Dev |
| ✓ G. Manikandan – Math | ___ S. Khodagholian - Science | ___ Katherine Marsh –STEM Liai |
| ✓ K. Schwitkis – Astro & Physics | ✓ S. George -English | ✓ S. Johnson - English |
| ✓ H. Schumacher –Counseling | ✓ J. Morales – Counseling | ✓ J. Martinez – Math |
| | ✓ Pilar Huffman – Prof. Dev. | ✓ N. Williams - English |

1. Approve agenda- Motion to approve: K. Schwitkis/G. Manikandan
2. Review and approve of minutes from 11/2/2020- Motion to approve: J. Crozier/R. Ekimyan
3. Old Business:
 - a. PLEC Volunteers- A. Valdry- We need 2 more volunteers for PLEC. P. Huffman- We will have meeting dates and times once Dr. Curry gives us the go ahead. This will happen in spring since we are almost in Decemeber. S. George- Do we have any volunteers for this committee? N. Williams- Since this is an institutional standing committee, the appointments would be made through Union and Senate with both presidents consulting on appointing members. S. George- So we will send this back to Senate and Union. Discussion followed. M. Moldoveanu- Who do we have as volnteers? S. George- Andree and myself will be on it since we are co-chairing this committee. M. Moldoveanu- I have one other person, H. Pham that wants to stay on it so we can find one other person.
 - b. Spring Flex- S. George- Minodora wanted us to discuss flex day for spring. It is our responsibility to come up with the spring flex day. Discussion followed. M. Moldoveanu- What I am asking for today is that we brainstorm some ideas for flex day. J. Crozier- We created a huge all-inclusive list of workshops last year. N. Williams- I would also like to do a workshop on 10-10-10 Communicaton That Matters. H. Schumacher- I have a recommendation that someone do a presentation on Course EvalHQ. Further discussion followed. M. Moldovenu- It looks like we have a few ideas. I will work on drafting a schedule for that day and I will send it out to a couple of you.
 - c. Book Club Update- S. George- So Book Club for spring decided that it is doing Won't Lose This Dream. We need a Book Club Facilitator so this needs to be announced at the next division meeting on December 1. J. Crozier- We could do a blast out for this in Senate and a flyer. What is our budget for this book and how do we go about getting the 20 copies of the book? P. Huffman- I can put something out based on what was sent before. M. Moldoveanu- I think this will come out of the Senate budget.
4. New business



Faculty Development Committee - Minutes
Co-Chair/Facilitator: Sarah George and Andree Valdry CoChairs



- a. Spring Dates: S. George- I set up a Doodle poll for our final meeting in the first week of December. We need to decide if we will continue to have meetings twice a month in spring and what meeting dates we want. J. Crozier- I think we should continue with the third Tuesday of the month. Discussion followed.
- b. Data summit: S. Johnson- After the data summit a faculty member asked for a presentation from PD where faculty members with high success and retention rates present what they are doing in the classroom. Discussion followed.
- c. Secretary Recruitment: S. George- If anyone would like to jump in as the secretary position please let me know. We are still getting our membership sorted out since there are some areas that we do not have representation for all divisions in FDC. Once we get this finalized, we can get a secretary from our members. This can be announced at the division meetings in December.

Next Scheduled Meeting – November 30 1-2PM, [Zoom](#)